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October 2018 
 

Principal’s Message 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians:  
 
We had a great start to a new school year.  It was nice to see everyone at Open House and Back To School 
Night.  As we “Level-Up” to a new school year, September was a busy month and October promises to be just 
as busy, filled with sporting events and student activities.   
 
Drew has three Strategic Instructional Goals that will guide our instructional programing this year.  These goals 
were developed to ensure that we are aligned with SCPS Strategic Plan and continue to support the 
implementation of strong instructional programs here at Drew.  Goal one focuses on all students’ skills and 
ability in English and math.  This will increase our students’ performance on state- and division-wide 
assessments.  Our second goal is to promote skills that all students need to be career ready and college bound 
and to be successful in any century.  These skills include collaboration, creativity, communication, citizenship, 
critical thinking and wellness, and were identified as important skills students must have for future successes.    
Our third goal is school climate, which refers to the quality and character of school life.  Research shows that a 
sustainable, positive school climate fosters student development and learning necessary for a productive, 
contributing and satisfying life in society.   
 
To support our Strategic Instructional Goals your child will be involved in various activities to improve their 
skills in English, math, science, technology, civics and wellness.  These activities and various experiences will 
support and enhance your child’s academic and social performance in school.  Throughout the year our 
teachers will monitor your child’s performance through ongoing assessments and provide instruction to ensure 
continuous improvement. 
 
Our football, field hockey and volleyball teams are off to a good start.  For our home games, tickets are sold for 
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$2.00. Please make sure that your child has a ride if he/she plans on attending a game without you. Students 
who repeatedly do not have rides available to pick them up by the end of the respective games will be 
prohibited from attending future events. The PTO Snack Shack is open for business and will sell snacks at most 
home games.  
 
Speaking of our PTO, I’d like to take a moment to thank them for all of their support of our students and our 
staff.  Please join me in thanking our President and Vice President David and Melissa Sultan, Secretary Priscilla 
Turner, Treasurer Scott Vetter, and Sara Stowell our building representative.  Thank you for making Drew great 
and we are looking forward to another great year! 
 
Just to keep you up to date, we have had a few staff changes since our last newsletter.  The Drew Staff want to 
express their sincere gratitude to Mr. Vetter for getting us off to a great start as a long-term substitute.  In his 
short time with us he has positively influenced the lives of every staff member and student.  We will truly miss 
seeing his smiling face and hearing his “motivating” voice in our hallways every morning and afternoon.  As we 
say goodbye to Mr. Vetter please join me in welcoming Ms. Kristen Russ to our staff.  Ms. Russ is relocating to 
Stafford from New York and will be joining our Special Education Team.   Also, Mr. Cain Haney is joining the 
Drew Family as our Keyboarding Teacher.  We are excited to have him as he returns to Stafford from 
Baltimore.  Please join me in welcoming them both to Drew Middle School.   
 
Good communication between the school and home is the key to student success. You may have experienced 
problems earlier with Parent Vue in Synergy. We think most of those issues have now been fixed, so please use 
your Synergy resources to keep abreast of your child’s assignments and progress.  Of course, when you have 
questions please do not hesitate to contact the school.  
 
Thank you for a great start, and feel free to contact the school should you have any questions or concerns.  We 
look forward to a very successful year. 
 
Respectfully,  

Robin Lloyd 
 Principal     
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


